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PHOTO:  1906 Sandy Creek High School Girl’s Basketball Team from the Gary Hitchcock collection

The girls include, left to right: Arlie Hitchcock Austin, Ethel Barker Wells, Agnes Colony Lewis, Clara Salisbury Scott and Audra Williams Hadley. From Yesterday’s Album, written by past historian Marie Parsons, ….this group of young ladies represented the “pioneer era” for girls sports in the local school system. Physical education began to play an important part in secondary education in the Progressive Era, 1890-1915. The 1907-08 “Catalogue and Calendar” includes this description of the campus,….”with its large playground and athletic field fitted for baseball and football, is excellently drained and in good condition. A tennis court, added during the past year, lends much to the attractiveness of the campus.” 

The Christmas Tree event involves children from the community in a service project, which benefits a needy family or elderly person. The community is invited to stop by the town hall and vote for their favorite tree from now until the end of November. These trees are distributed to people/families who would otherwise have no tree for Christmas or are in need of a little Christmas cheer for the holidays. The trees will be delivered in time for Christmas. Call my office if you know of a family in need.

“Veterans of Sandy Creek” 


The next book in the military series is scheduled for November 11, 2007 and covers the service of veterans from September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959. We are currently researching that book and are accepting information and photos for an addendum of World War II soldiers as well as the service information covering Vietnam to Iraq. The research and collection of information and photos is the most time consuming part in writing this series of books, so the sooner we get your information, the better.

We are adding to the military display and want to honor soldiers serving from Town of Sandy Creek who are pre/post and currently serving in Iraq and Afghanistan. We are looking for photos and information on these men and women for this display at the town hall.

The second book in the Abandoned Cemetery series will document Noyes Cemetery. The family names include Baker, Barlow, Button, DeLapp, Gray, Hibbard, Howlett, Johnson, Lester, Look, McGuire, McLean, Noyes, Porter, Plumley, Roberts, Rogers, Russel, Samson, Stewart and we have documented 4 stones that were previously left out of the original survey. Any information on these families or photographs would be appreciated. Contact me at the office. 

Did you know: Americans observed the first uniform election day on November 4, 1845 and on November 18, 1883, four standard times zones were introduced in the continental United States or that on November 28, 1775 the American Navy is established by Congress?

The History Center is located at the Town Hall, the old Blount-Parker Recreation Building, downstairs in what was the bowling alley, 1992 Harwood Drive in Sandy Creek. The office will be closed Friday, November 24th because of Thanksgiving.

I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. 

Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com
    Charlene

